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September 7, 2018 
 
 
 
Marlene H. Dortch 
Secretary  
Federal Communications Commission  
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC  20554 
 
Re:  Globecomm Systems, Inc., File No. ITC-214-20030811-00396 

Telaurus Communications LLC, File No. ITC-214-20090717-00337 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 
This letter is being filed to inform the Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”) that 
Globecomm Systems, Inc. (“Globecomm”) and Telaurus Communications LLC (“Telaurus”) are 
hereby surrendering their international Section 214 authorizations, issued under File Nos. ITC-
214-20030811-00396 and ITC-214-20090717-00337 respectively.  Globecomm and Telaurus do 
not provide common carrier services to any customers pursuant to these authorizations.  The 
authorizations are being surrendered as an administrative matter to update the FCC’s records.  
Because Globecomm and Telaurus do not provide service to any customers pursuant to these 
authorizations, a notice of discontinuance is not required pursuant to Section 63.19 of the 
Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. § 63.19. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Regards, 
 
GLOBECOMM SYSTEMS INC. 
 
 
 
Julia Hanft 
EVP & General Counsel  


